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CROCKETT  POLICE  LIAISON  COMMITTEE 
  of the Crockett Community Services District 

P.O. Box 578 – Crockett, CA 94525 
Telephone (510) 787-2992 

Fax (510) 787-2459 
e-mail:  manager@town.crockett.ca.us 

website: www.town.crockett.ca.us 

 
 
MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING, DECEMBER 2, 2019 
 
1.  CALL TO ORDER:  John Angell held a moment of silence in remembrance of David Botta, 

Committee Member, who recently passed away.  Mr. Angell acknowledged David’s years of 
service to the community.  The meeting was called to order at 7:03 pm by Chairperson Angell.  
Present were Committee members Cardwell, Currington, Melero, Valentini and Wais. 

 

2.  AGENDA ORDER:  No requests for items out of order. 
 

3.  PUBLIC COMMENTS ON NON-AGENDA ITEMS:  The Community mentioned sincere 
thanks for our First Responders and the Sheriff’s Department during the recent fires.  They 
were greatly appreciated by all present with a round of applause.  The December Crockett 
Signal issue is now on sale.  It includes a lead article by Supervisor Federal Glover. 

 
4.a.  REPORT FROM DEPUTY:  Deputy Spangler reported that thefts will probably increase 

during November/December.  The Dead Fish is frustrated with auto burglaries and working 
closely with the Sheriff’s Office.  Deputy Spangler reported that two rare residential 
burglaries took place in November, one on Kendall and the other in the Teeney Terrace 
area.  She reminded the attendees to call the other non-emergency number for any 
suspicious non-emergency activity.  Even though the tree lighting ceremony took place in 
December, Deputy Spangler mentioned how much she enjoyed it along with other 
community activities.  She reported she will be leaving her current position in January.  No 
replacement has been named.  She will attend January’s meeting as her last meeting.  She 
reported there are about eight transients living on the hill near the Dead Fish.  She doesn’t 
think these transients are responsible for auto burglaries at the Dead Fish.  The waterfront 
has been pretty quiet due to the large PG&E presence and the Dead Fish security guard. 

 
4.b.  REPORT FROM CHP ON TRAFFIC ISSUES:  Officer Wilkenfeld reported he towed six 

cars in Crockett in November.  Most had expired tags that were years old.  He gave the 
attendees his email address (swilkenfeld@chp.ca.gov) to please email him any abandoned 
vehicles with a photo if available and address.  He will tag the vehicle and then monitor it. 

 
4.c.  NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH:  No report.  Apparently a new group is being formed in the 

Kendall neighborhood. 
 
5.a.  ELECTION OF OFFICERS:  John Angell was elected as Chairperson (mw/bc).  Mary Wais 

was elected as Vice Chairperson (sm/jv).  Barbara Cardwell was elected as Secretary 
(mw/jv). 

 
5.b.  APPROVE MEETING SCHEDULE FOR 2020:  A motion to approve meeting schedule for 

2020 carried unanimously (mw/bc). 
 
6.  REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE MEMBERS:  None 
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7.  CONSENT CALENDAR:  The consent item was approved unanimously (mw/jv): 

a.  Approve Financial Report. 
 
8.  FUTURE AGENDA ITEM: 

Safe refuge bulb outs at Merchant and Pomona.  
 
9.  ADJOURNMENT:  A moment of silence was held in memory of David Botta.  The meeting 

was adjourned at 7:42 pm until January 6, 2020. 
 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
Barbara Cardwell 


